Dean R. J. Walters, Denver University, Denver, Colorado.

Dear Dean Walters:

I had a nice visit with your and my good friend, Granville Johnson, director of physical education at Denver University, when we had a conference at the University of Nebraska on November 19 - 21. He told me that you had not been well, and I am writing to express my admiration and friendship for you and your family through all the years. Mrs. Allen and I have always been very fond of the entire Walters family. Sorry to know that you have not been so well, but I am sincerely hoping that things will improve for you and yours. Here's wishing you a very happy Christmas and a better New Year.

The Allens are scattered all over the country. Mary and her husband and three children are at Palo Alto, California. They formerly lived at Louisville. Mary is our oldest girl, you know.

Jane and her husband are at Pensacola. Jane finished at Stanford after completing her work here at Kansas, and then went to Chicago Art Institute. She finished there and went into business, and married a young Princeton men in Chicago long before the war. He was in a deferred classification due to machine tool designing, but when he went out to visit Mary in Palo Alto every young fellow was in uniform, and he said he could stand it no longer. So he got in naval aviation. Jane has civilian flying hours to her credit, and in addition she took the Nurses Aide course and worked two days a week in the Chicago General Hospital before going to Pensacola.

Milton finished here in 1936 in the School of Business, and then went with the Standard Oil Company in the oil fields in Western Kansas. Three years ago he came back to take work in the Law School, and received his LL.B. degree this past summer. They have one child four years of age, and he is assistant chief investigator at the Heroules Powder Company, a large ordnance works out of Lawrence. They have bought a home here in Lawrence.

Bobby and Eleanor are at the University of Pennsylvania. Bob will be a junior medic at Penn in a few weeks. Eleanor is a senior there with a major in psychology. She took her first two years here, but when Bob went to Penn romance or what have you caused her to go with him. She is very happy and doing fine work. Bob was elected president